Seven new French patterns uncovered in United States

All seven came from different sources, says Bob Szymanski

even new French perfins

have been uncovered in

the United States in recent
months. All of them have been
submitted to Robert Dedecker,
the co-editor of Ancoper, the
French perfin catalog.

Each of the patterns, discov-
ered by Bob Szymanski (#145L), a
specialist in French perfins,
seems to have been previously
unknown to collectors. Bob says
it is amazing that these finds
have been made in the United
States rather than in their coun-
try of origin. All date from the
earliest part of the century and all
are found on very common
stamps.

It is remarkable that the pat-
terns all seem to be complete,
well-punched examples. Szyman-
ski says each was received from a
different source, lessening the
chance of them being fraudu-
lently produced.

If you collect French perfins,
an updated catalog is essential.
The Ancoper catalog is available
from the Jackie Ryan in the pub-
lication sales department. The ba-
sic catalog is $54 postpaid; the

latest supplement is $8 postpaid. = R

You can reach Jackie at 301
South Hine Avenue, Waukesha,
WI 53188, or you can e-mail her
at jryan301@ix.netcom.com.




